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- We give thanks for our People...for everyone we worship with; for everyone who offers time and talent to serve God; for our friends and family who make up this splendid parish; for Paul's saints of every age--our church family. 

- We give thanks for those who make our Sunday liturgy so special: our Acolytes, Altar Guild, Choir, Eucharistic Ministers, Greeters and Ushers; our Lectors (readers), Organist, Lay Preachers, Worship Leaders (who lead Morning Prayer). We are thankful for our Coffee Hour Hosts, who bring food and coffee for our fellowship times. 

- We give thanks for our Vestry, our Secretary/Treasurer, and our Sexton (custodian).

- We give thanks for our building and grounds, our tranquil garden, our nave, which is our holy worship space; Parish Hall fellowship space; basement gathering space for Sunday School and events, and our second kitchen from which we connect with our neighbors for Shrove Tuesday, Kids' Café and other gatherings; our foyer or narthex where we greet each person upon arrival. 

- We give thanks for our food ministries, which allow us to reach out and serve our neighbors: Back Snacks, the Mobile Food Pantry, Senior Commodities distribution and the summer program, Kids' Café.

- We give thanks for our revitalized Sunday School, for the volunteers who staff it, for the children who come to learn about Jesus and about loving God and each other.

- We give thanks for Carolyn Garwood's ordination to the diaconate. We are grateful that we, as a parish, had the privilege of supporting and encouraging her, helping her to prepare to 'Go into the world, to love and serve the Lord'. We await her return in June to be our deacon. We are thankful to have the opportunity to support Stuart Griffiths in his studies at BKSM. 

- We give thanks for our parish friendship and study events: Book Studies, the Picnic and Play Day in the Garden, our Advent and Lenten studies; our opportunity, early last spring, to be the first parish to welcome our new Bishop, +Cathleen Bascom, as she began her 'Walk About" tours of her new home in the Diocese of Kansas.

We offer thanks for everything in life that is good; we offer prayer and our best efforts for everything in life that is difficult. 

In all thanksgiving and joy, we go forth in the Name of Christ. Thanks be to God!
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Now Thank We All Our God

Give thanks to the Lord and call upon his name. For the Lord is good; his mercy is everlasting and his faithfulness endures from age to age. 










Psalm 100

November is a month for giving thanks. Our attention is caught by that special day at the end of November when we celebrate Thanksgiving Day. Most of us live in the midst of bounty. Let us all give thanks!

St. Paul's Episcopal Church--our little church on the prairie--has much to be thankful for this year. As we approach Thanksgiving Day, November 28th this year, we do well to remember blessings received and to strive to be a blessing to others. We celebrate:

- on November 3, All Saints' Day. We remember family and friends who have brought us joy and love, especially those who have been drawn into Jesus' arms for all eternity. At church together, we will celebrate all the holy men and women who have gone before us, and have left us the legacy of our Christian life together.

- on November 11, we celebrate those men and women who have defended our nation and our allies on distant shores, keeping the world safe for democracies to thrive. We celebrate the veterans and at the same time honor those who have stepped forward in these times to serve in our armed forces. We celebrate all peacekeepers today, those who have fought and those who have negotiated treaties to end the fighting. 

- on November 28, we celebrate our heritage as immigrants to this land. At some point in history, our ancestors arrived here to begin a new and better life, and we are the beneficiaries of their move. We celebrate our homeland that was once their adopted country; and we celebrate them...our wandering forebears.

All through November, we can turn our attention to what we are thankful for: together as a parish, here at St. Paul's, and also individually in our lives away from the church, though never away from God.

St. Paul's has received bountiful blessings from the Lord in 2019. I hope and believe that you will think of some that I am forgetting. Raise a prayer to God, giving thanks for all!
(continued on back page)
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

11/3
10 AM
Candace
G.Ruthstrom
D.Long®
D.Link
All Saints
Holy Eucharist
Stan

J. Bloomfield©
G.Ruthstrom




A.Ralph®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Kim & Stan Fry

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Sally Griffiths

      

Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield



Theme:  Noah
_____________________________________________________________________________________
11/10
10 AM
Allison
A.Adams
D.Link®
B.Easterberg
Pentecost 22
Holy Eucharist
Jacob

C.Brown© 
A.Tholstrup

     


J.Hixon®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Donna Long
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Sally Griffiths

 Joan Randle
Sunday School:  Stephanie Carrales & Donna Long
                               

Theme: Christmas pageant
______________________________________________________________________________________
11/17
10 AM
Lanie
D.Griggs
W.Link®
K.Fry
Pentecost 23
Holy Eucharist


D.Griggs©
S. Fry




S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Bob & Vicky Mall

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Sally Griffiths


     

Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths & Ronda Lloyd 



Theme:  Noah - continued
11/24
            10 AM
              
Stan
               D.Turner
S.Griffiths®
J. Randle
Christ the King   Holy Eucharist




G.Griffiths©
R. Lloyd








G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Dee & Wayne Link

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Sally Griffiths

                           



Sunday School:  Ronda Lloyd & Kim Fry


   



Theme:  Advent
EVENTS FOR NOVEMBER:
Sunday, November 3rd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Wednesday, November 6th:  Choir Practice; 5:30 PM.
Sunday, November 10th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Sunday, November 17th:  Breakfast and Book discussion; 8 AM.  

Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, November 20th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at 10:30 AM
Choir Practice; 5:30 PM.

Friday, November 22nd:  Dining Out group; 5:30 PM at Perrie’s for social and 6 PM at Coachlight, Longford for dinner.
Sunday, November 24th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Monday, November 25th:  Senior Commodities distribution 1-3 PM.

The Rex Theater invites you to a free showing of the movie “The Overcomer” on Tuesday evening, November 5th at 6:30 PM.
The Way of Love

As the Episcopal branch of the Jesus Movement, we strive to follow the Way of Jesus.  We seek Love, Freedom, and Abundant Life for all.

November:  LEARN
Reflect on Jesus’ teachings.  Think on a line of Scripture, a verse from a hymn, words from our worship.  Watch for a way to act on those words.

New Task Forces


Bishop Bascom has established new task forces to address critical problems facing our diocese, state, and nation.


The eight Diocesan Task Forces include:  Care of Creation, Children’s Ministries, Evangelism, Global Partnerships, Justice & Racial Reconciliation, Liturgy, Music the Arts, Outreach and Stewardship.


Jim Beck is serving on a Task Force to address racial justice and reconciliation issues.  The Task Force held its first meeting at the recent diocesan convention.  The facilitator, Ms. Mann of Topeka, challenged the large group of interested persons who attended the gathering by reminding everyone that the task before us is to be informed and educated about race problems and to develop ways and means of communicating this knowledge to parishioners at the local level.  The group will meet four times, either in person or by computer screen in this next year.

Ginny Beck is serving on the Task Force on Creation Care.  They have already met twice and are well on their way to explore ways of improving our care of the earth as part of our Christian duty.  At their meeting after the recent convention, the group enthusiastically shared ideas already implemented in their churches and told of plans they hope to implement.  From water and air quality projects to recycling and pocket gardens, many are committed to sustain our island home.  One church distributed stainless steel collapsible straws; see Ginny to learn how they work.

Donna Long has been asked to serve on the Outreach Task Force.  Mother Kay is heading the Task Force for Children’s Ministries.


Our own St. Paul’s was thinking of the environment when they created the possibility of eliminating Styrofoam by redesigning our fellowship hall with a dishwasher.  Out peaceful garden provides a place of quiet peace from hectic daily activity.  St. Paul’s has also worked on race relations and we look forward to other opportunities to grow in these areas.  


Everyone in the diocese is encouraged to become involved in one of these eight diocesan task forces.  Watch diocesan publications and our newsletter for more information in the weeks to come.

Bell Ringers needed


The Salvation Army is calling for help with bell ringing at Ray’s Apple Market during December.  To volunteer, please see Mother Kay.

Searching for saints

God is on a saint search, and it’s not only perfect people who are going to be found.  Sure, there may be some who are born with the natural ability to love the Lord with the totality of heart, soul, mind and strength, nonstop.  But for most of us, this passion and power come only after we discover that God has always loved us, and that his love precedes our own.


Fact is, most of us find the Lord only after we have been found by him.


And all God asks is that we respond with that same level of passion…loving him with all our heart, soul, mind and strength…and showing a willingness to love our neighbors as ourselves.


If we do, we’ll be God’s holy ones, set apart for his service.











--Homiletics

An offertory prayer for Thanksgiving


Merciful and generous Lord, you open your loving hands and bless us abundantly every day of our lives.  Even when we go through dark times—suffering, sorrow, pain, desperation—you assure us that your loving, everlasting arms will not let us go.  How generous are all your benefits, how supportive, how comforting to experience.

Today we join with “the great cloud of witnesses” who once praised you on Earth and now glorify you in heaven, offering our deepest gratitude for all the gifts you so generously give.


Accept then our thanksgiving for your love, your grace and all the blessings you bestow on us daily.  Through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.
